January 14th, 2001

Hi Gavin

It is more than nearly 5 days since you all left. Did you hear about the United flight from Chicago to HK which had to land at Anchorage Alaska because of a drunk passenger who was going on the rampage in the plane? He was eventually subdued by other passengers. Well, that was the plane that you flew on the next morning. But as the plane normally arrives in HK about 6 p.m., there was plenty of time for it to land in Anchorage and still get to HK in time to depart on schedule the next morning. It was when I turned on the radio to listen to the 9 a.m. news that I heard about the United plane diversion. I was thinking of you during your flight and where you would have been at different times. Also, what the weather might have been like at Chicago and other places particularly as a week or so ago it was very bad. 


I have been for two more runs since Leonie and Nadine left. The first around the Cloudy Hill and Hok Tau reservoir area. About 10% slower than last year partly due to the leg injury which still persists. Yesterday I went from Tai Mei Tuk in a big circle around to Hok Tau, Cloudy Hill and back. Took about 4 hours. At the 2-hour mark I was again 10% slower than my previous best (3 years ago) but felt good in spite of the injury (and another small one that occurred after 1 hour) to end up only 3% or about 7 minutes slower. This particular run has not been a good run for the past two years. Last year near the end I got terrible leg cramps and just couldn’t move. Had to lie and wait until they went as the slightest movement would cause cramps again. The year before that I tripped over on a stone path, partly knocked myself out and rolled down a bank. The challenge this month in the gym is ‘3 & 2’ – 3 km on the cycle machine and 2 km running on the treadmill. Did my first attempt the other day, taking 13 min 53 s. Not as many people are doing this challenge as did the two previous ones. 


Air pollution has not been as bad since you left. But there will be times again when it will be bad. Not too bad on the run yesterday. 


Do you remember Anson Chan, the Chief Secretary, the number 2 in the government? She was on a 2-year extension after having reached retirement ago. Well, she announced her resignation the other day about 15 months early. There have been consistent reports on disagreements between her and Tung Che Wah. Of course, she always denied these. The reason she gave, which is similar to that given by others who leave office unexpectedly was ‘to spend more time with my family’. 


Remember me telling you about the survival programmes on TV. Last night included survival training in the RAF. They were learning on Dartmoor, a bleak desolate part on England, which we actually crossed in 1990 though you may not remember that. They learnt things such as how to catch animals such as squirrels and birds and how to use plants for medicinal purposes. 


You asked me to send the remaining pages of my holiday letter. Instead of that, I will get a complete set printed and will send that to you soon (I hope). 


Well, that’s about it for now. Not such a long letter. I have to remember to use your NC address again now. Write sometime and let me know how things are getting on.

Love

Dad
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